WlTKiBFSDn TRANSPORTATION PLANNING

ONTARIO, CANADA

January 13", 2022

RE: APPROVAL POLL - DEADLINE EXTENDED
Traffic Calming Plan — Pillette Rd (Tecumseh Rd to Plymouth Dr)

Dear Resident,

We heard your concerns about the traffic safety on Pillette Road. As a result a Public Information
Centre (PIC) was held to present a draft traffic calming plan to the public for feedback on Thursday
June 17, 2021. At that meeting we heard that radar speed feedback signs were important to the
public. We have added radar speed feedback signs as a traffic calming measure and placed them
at two locations based on the cut through traffic. Below are the main features for traffic calming:

Traffic Calming Features
e Pedestrian Crossover in between e Extending areas where parking is
Somme Ave and Adstoll Ave allowed
e Landscape Medians in  between o Install a larger Checkerboard Sign
Grand Marais Rd and Plymouth Dr e Install Radar Speed Feedback Signs
Total Estimated Cost for Traffic Calming: $408,384.59

The plan will be brought forward to Council for consideration if the required level of residential
approval described below is reached:
e A minimum of 50% of the households and commercial properties must respond within the
polling area, and from this 60% must indicate their support for the Traffic Calming Plan.

Project related information including this document will be maintained on the City website
at www.citywindsor.ca, search word: traffic calming.
To determine the level of support, we are asking neighbourhood residents and property
owners to respond by calling 311 and;

o Identify that you are calling about the Pillette Road traffic calming plan

e Provide your name and address

¢ Indicate whether you support the traffic calming plan

The City’s 311 Call Centre is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday to Friday. The survey will
be open until January 31, 2022. (Only one vote per household will be considered).

If you would like to submit your response online, please visit our online survey at
https://tinyurl.com/surveypillette.

If you have further comments or questions on this project please do not hesitate to contact Awele
Nwaesei, Transportation Planning Coordinator, at 519-255-6267, ext. 6831 at your convenience.

Yours truly,

Jeff Hagan, P. Eng, PTOE
Transportation Planning Senior Engineer
JH/an

Attachment
C.c. Chief Building Official

City of Windsor | 350 City Hall Square West | Suite 210 | Windsor, ON e NO9A 651
www.city.windsor.on.ca
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